
Minutes
Curriculum and Academic Programs Committee (CAPC)

Wednesday, February 28, 2007

3:30–5:00 p.m.

ASU Fulton Center Foundation Building Board Room (6th floor)

Present:     Barbara Acker, Chair, Nancy Kiernan, Phyllis Lucie, JoAnn Mulvihill, Filiz Ozel, Sergio Quiros, Dennis Russell, Avi Wiezel, Kathy Wigal
Excused:   Alberto Acereda, Kevin Ellsworth, Rey Gomez, Achim Herrmann, Steve Happel
Guests:
Renee McLeod - Nursing and Healthcare Innovation
                  Maria Napoli -    School of Social Work
                  Laura Orr -          School of Social Work
                  Dave Patton -      W.P. Carey School of Business
                  Hector Zelaya -    W.P.Carey School of Business
1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m.

2.         Approval of Minutes—January 31, 2007
            The minutes were approved as written.

3.         New Business            


Nancy Kiernan, from the Office of the Provost, was asked to discuss the Provost 

and Dean Gail Hackett’s decision to include a new one credit hour five-week course that is mandatory for all incoming freshmen, beginning fall 2007.

ASU 101 – The ASU Experience, will instruct freshmen on what is means to be
an ASU student, i.e., academic policies, academic integrity, research activities, etc.

Dr. Gail Hackett, Dean of University College, will be submitting information regarding the implementation of this new course.

CURRICULAR PROPOSALS

Action Items:

Mary Lou Fulton College of Education
Division of Psychology in Education
Establishment of a Graduate Certificate
Educational Technology

This proposal was very straightforward, and was approved at the Graduate Council.
A motion was made and seconded to approve this new graduate certificate.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
Mary Lou Fulton College of Education
Division of Psychology in Education
Establishment of a Graduate Certificate
Technology for Teaching and Learning
There was a brief discussion, and a recommendation at the request of the Graduate Council to change the certificate title:
from: Technology Integration in the Classroom, 

to:      Technology for Teaching and Learning
A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal with the amended title.  

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
W.P. Carey School of Business
School of Health Management & Policy
Establishment of a Graduate Certificate
Health Sector Management
This curricular proposal was approved at the Graduate Council.
Hector Zelaya and Dave Patton, from the W.P. Carey School of Business attended the meeting to discuss and answer questions regarding this proposal.

Mr. Zelaya and Dr. Patton responded to questions regarding student tracking and academic decisions.

After a brief discussion, a motion was made to approve this proposal.

A motion was made and seconded to approve this new graduate certificate.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation
Establishment of a Graduate Degree
Ph.D. in Nursing & Healthcare Innovation 
Renee McLeod attended the meeting from the College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation.

As this proposal was straightforward, after a brief discussion, a motion was made to approve.

This curricular proposal was approved at the Graduate Council.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the Ph.D. in Nursing and Healthcare Innovation.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.

College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation
Establishment of a Graduate Degree
Doctor of Nursing Practice (DNP) 
Renee McLeod, from the College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation, discussed at length with CAPC the need for the Doctor of Nursing Practice (DNP) in the College of Nursing and Healthcare Innovation.

This graduate degree proposal was tabled at the Graduate Council, pending proposal revision as it relates to meeting the University 84 credit hour requirement, and the inclusion of the current and projected faculty and student FTE.

As many curriculum concerns are still unclear, Dr. McLeod will amend this proposal and resubmit the proposal electronically to the Graduate Council for circulation and vote.

Once the Graduate Council has reviewed and approved the amended proposal, the proposal will be sent to CAPC for circulation and electronic vote.

A motion was made to table this proposal pending receipt of amendments.
A motion was made and seconded to table the graduate degree – Doctor of Nursing Practice (DNP)

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
4. Old Business
 
Tabled at the January 31, 2007 CAPC:
College of Public Programs
School of Social Work
Establishment of a Graduate Certificate


 HYPERLINK "http://asu.edu/provost/CAPC/EstablishmentofaGraduateCertificate.html" Assessment of Integrative Health Modalities - Amended Proposal/Title 


There was a motion to untable this graduate certificate and review the proposal  



as an action item.


Maria Napoli and Laura Orr from the School of Social Work attended the meeting 
to respond to concerns raised by CAPC members as they relate to this certificate.

Dr. Ozel informed the committee that the requested amendments suggested by the 

Graduate Council is in order, along with the request to change the title of the certificate:

from:  Integrative Health

to:       Assessment of Integrative Health Modalities
A motion was made and seconded to approve this curricular proposal as amended.

The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote.
      4.   Old Business
            None
5.   Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. 

Submitted by Phyllis Lucie


